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    Membership  
     Michelle Beaken  
       239-440-7258  

erjournal@embarqmail.com. 

     Legislative Rep  
Ana  Amaro 

239-878-6827 
Chacha0131@yahoo.com 

State Delegate  
Larry Peterson  

904-610-7070 
larry8251@hotmail.com 

State Delegate 
Kinsey “Neck” Winstead  

239-349-1548 
None 

Alt State Delegate 
   Lee Fitzsimmons  

847-275-7175 
leeandkaren@comcast.net 

Products 
Lynn Dillard  
239-437-0516 

fatsturgis@embarqmail.com 

Alt State Delegate  
Ed Fowler 

239-466-7838 
None 

          Quartermaster  
John Ries 

239-267-7685 
None 
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State Website  www.abateflorida.com 
Chapter Site www.estero.abateflorida.com 

Chapter Fax 239-948-6782 

2008 ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER BOARD OF DIRECTORS  2009 

This is your Board Please feel free to call any Board  Member  
with your  questions or comments 

We WANT and NEED your FEEDBACK ! 

President   
Tammy “Patches” Brickley  
239-289-2647  
esterolegislative@comcast.net 

Vice President  
Michael “Moochie” Shaffer 
239-571-0308  
moochiebs@comcast.net 

Treasurer  
Sheila “Mama Bear”  
239-437-0648  
Sweatleaf1967@yahoo.com 

Secretary  
Sue Shaffer 
239-571-0308  
moochiebs@comcast.net 

Sergeant At Arms 
Kurt “Bear” 
239-437-0648  
Sweatleaf1967@yahoo.com 

Public Relations 
Open Please Step Up 
See Or Call Tammy 
239-289-2647 

Newsletter Editor 
Michelle Beaken  
239-440-7258  
erjournal@embarqmail.com 

Special Events 
Renee Kunkel 
239-433-9794 
reneegrk@aol.com 

            Safety Director 
Robin “Alaska” Hall 

239-340-8086 
shalara_wow@yahoo.com 

Asst Quartermaster 
Sandy Lawton 
619-402-8868 

None 

Asst Sgt @ Arms  
Ed Fowler 

239-466-7838 
None 

Asst Sgt @ Arms 
Harold Hoffman 

239-415-6496 
Thehoffmans@embarqmail.com 

Historian 
Diane Trippany 

239-267-1933 
Tripptwo@aol.com 

Advertising 
Lynn Dillard  
239-437-0516 

fatsturgis@embarqmail.com 

Sunshine Lady 
Cindy “Sunshine” Fowler 

239 466-7838 
cinrbl@comcast.net 

Webmaster 
Michael “Moochie” Shaffer 

239-571-0308  
moochiebs@comcast.net 
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. has developed and  
copyrighted the Motorcycle Safety and  

Awareness Program (MSAP). It is a course that is 
given to non-motorcyclists to educate them on 

how to safely share the road with 
 motorcyclists. It is taught in local schools and 
civic organizations at no charge in the hope of  

reducing motorcycle accidents through 
 education not legislation 

 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a statewide, non-profit 
organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life. Our members are carpenters,  
electricians students, doctors, lawyers, auto  

mechanics, retirees, teachers and businessmen 
and women. We promote motorcycle safety,  

training and awareness. WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR 
A GANG. We fund our work through toy and poker 

runs, fun rides, camping and other  
motorcycle related activities. We are your 

neighbors, co-workers and friends. We work, we 
pay mortgages and taxes and we are involved 
with our community. We serve our country and 
believe in freedom. We use all legal means to  

protect our rights, without infringing on the rights 
of others.  

 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. was the driving force  
behind the changes in Florida’s helmet law.  

Florida motorcyclists can now choose whether or 
not they want to wear a helmet. 

 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. serves on the advisory 

board for the Motorcycle Riders Training  
Program. This is the program that oversees the 
training sites for motorcyclists. These sites are 

funded only by the motorcyclists, through 
 monies collected by the motorcycle  

endorsement on your drivers license and the fees 
collected at the training sites. ABATE is the  

organization that got the monies returned to that 
program, when the state of Florida saw fit to use it 

for non motorcycling purposes. Also put in  
legislation that effectively keeps the state from 
seizing the funds in the future. ABATE acts as 

your watchdog by monitoring how that money is 
spent and makes suggestions that can improve 

the Motorcycle Riders Training  
Program for all motorcyclists. 

* To publish a newsletter to keep members 
of ABATE of Florida informed in regards 
to events concerning motorcycle safety, 
legislation affecting motorcyclists as well 
as any other motorcycle news around our 
state and throughout our country 

 
* To become a powerful & viable political 

force in legislative matters concerning 
motorcycles, motorcycle safety and all 
motorcyclists’ rights 

 
* To promote voter registration, to educate 

and motivate members to become active 
in the legislative process 

 
* To promote safe motorcycle habits  
       without  infringing on the rights of  
       other Individuals 
 
* To educate the public about motorcycle  
      awareness and promote safe driving  
      habits while sharing the road with  
      motorcyclists 
 
* To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE 

of Florida, Inc. on the state and national 
levels 

Any individual 18 or older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or education, regardless of race, sex or club 
 affiliation. It doesn’t matter what or even if you ride, joining ABATE ensures your opinion on motorcycle  

laws are being heard 

WORKING TO KEEP YOU RIDING SAFE AND FREE 

What  
WE do 

Who  
WE are 
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Newsletter Partner 

G  R  U  M  P  Y 
The official Newsletter picker upper of  

NASCAR      Estero River 

Gold 

Ask how you can reach this level! 

OWM 14 
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IDENTIFICATION STATEMENT 
 

PUBLICATION TITLE 
ESTERO RIVER JOURNAL 

 
ISSUE DATE 

February 2009 
 

STATEMENT OF FREQUENCY 
PUBLISHED MONTHLY 

 
NAME & ADDRESS 

ABATE of  Florida, Inc. 
Estero River Chapter 

PO Box 366760 
Bonita Springs FL, 34136-6760 

 

The views and opinions expressed in this  
newsletter are not necessarily that of  

ABATE of Florida, Inc or the Estero River  
Chapter. This Publication encourages the 
views and or opinions of it’s members and 

sponsors. ABATE of Florida, Inc. and Estero 
River Chapter accepts no responsibility  for 

opinions, views and /or comments in this  
publication. The Editor reserves the right to 
edit for length, misspellings, formatting and 

inappropriate language. 
 

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. AND THE ESTERO RIVER 
CHAPTER DO NOT CONDONE DRINKING  

AND RIDING/DRIVING.  
Donations to ABATE of Florida, Inc. are NOT Tax  

Deductible for federal Income Tax Purposes 
 

DISCLAIMERSDISCLAIMERS 

EMERGENCY TEAM 
Thanks to these individuals who have stepped up to volunteer to become part of the chapter’s 
emergency team. These members and friends will come to you and assist you in  transporting 
your motorcycle, if it breaks down in the area. They have trailers to accommodate you in an 
emergency situation. If you are interested in volunteering please call the Michelle (239-440-7258) 
or email erjournal@embarqmail.com, so we can add you to the list. Thank you for your support. 

Tom Provenzano   Open trailer   Ft Myers area  239-267-8641 
Brian Hughes        Enclosed trailer Lehigh (50 mi radius) 239-344-6616 
Hugh Galyon   Open trailer  Ft Myers/Naples  239-253-2447 
Ed Davidson   Enclosed trailer     (100 mi radius)  239-287-5657 
Bryce Ronk    Open trailer             Bonita Springs  239-287-9454 
Kirk Richards   Open (holds 3)        Bonita & San Carlos 239-495-3317 
David Banks   Open trailer   Ft Myers area  239-200-3771 

BLACK CREEK CHAPTER (Middleburg Area) 
Roy Palmer    Open Trailer  H-904-282-7611         C-904-612-7715 
Herb Hiderbrand   Open Trailer  H-904-282-3686         C-904-237-2937 

BIG BEND CHAPTER (Crawfordville Area) 
Charlie Friz    Open Trailer  H-850-926-5122         C-850-297-5754 
 

If you cannot get help here (you probably will) Please use our advertiser,  
Motorcycle  ResQ on page 53. 239-877-6988 

***DEADLINES*** 
 Advertising - 15th of each month 

Officer Reports - Monday following Chapter meetings.  
All other Submissions 20th of each month 
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First Our  President 

Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 
Happy Valentine’s Day to you all.  I hope you all have a sweetie that you can celebrate with. 
It’s that time of year again when things start popping in Tallahassee and Washington so we all 
need to stay on our toes and get signed up for the State Legislative page so you can stay abreast of 
everything that is happening.  It also time to start making plans for our yearly trek to Tallahassee.  
I know that the economy sucks and a lot of you are hurting for cash right now but if you really 
want to go we will make it happen one way or the other.  The camping is free so that is one hurdle 
there. 
Also Bike Week is almost here and help is needed at the campground.  I would like to see our 
chapter get some hours in up there helping out.  This is the main fundraiser for this organization 
and it cannot happen without a lot of help.  If you work six hours you get a free meal and your 
camping is free for that night.  Can’t beat that.  Let me know if you need your stuff carried up so 
you can ride up as I will be taking the truck and an enclosed trailer. 
Now for the not so nice stuff.  Our member Kathy Duelin passed away this month from her battle 
with cancer.  She will be missed by all. Gator Alley member Bart Beck passed away this past 
week from lung and kidney issues.  If you ever met Bart you would never forget him.  He was 
loud and in your face and one of the greatest people I have ever met.  Our condolences go out to 
his wife Lynn and to Gator Alley.  Mash Bash, Spooks, and Flashback will never be the same 
without Bartman being there.  Then there is the Bates issue.  As you all know Michael “Bates” 
Bates was severely injured in a crash with a 16 year old coming up on 5 years ago.  He finally got 
to have his day in the courtroom with her and it didn’t turn out well.  The judge sided with her and 
Bates got NOTHING.  I don’t understand how someone can run a light, run someone over, and 
walk away scott free.  Is it because her family has more money and prestige then us lowly bikers?  
Is it because the lawyers would let us go to court with him cuz they didn’t want the bikers there? 
It was said the only reason he has brain injury is because he wasn’t wearing his helmet.  Well the 
helmet didn’t run the light or run him over.  Anyways it just plain sucks and he needs our support 
so if you would like to send him a card up in the great white north call Michelle and she will get 
you his address.  He is pretty down and I just want him to know that we care and we are here. 
Legendary Party is coming up the end of March so I hope to see you all out there.  No rain this 
year.  There will be four bands, bike show, bike rodeo, people games, food, vendors, giveaways, 
and sooo much more.  See the flyer in newsletter for more info. 
Guess that’s all for now except I want to thank everyone who went on the Special Family Run, 
worked at the Yard Sale, or came out for the Arm Chair Quarterback Run.  We had a GREAT Time 
at each event and if you didn’t make it sorry about your luck.  You missed some good ones. 
TILL NEXT TIME 
RIDE SAFE  RIDE FREE AND RIDE HAPPY 

Tammy Brickley 
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Now Our Vice  President 

Can you believe January already over this month went by fast? The armchair Quarter Back run was 
a success nice to see everyone that came out. Id like to thank all the members and the board for all 
the work on the last events great job. One of Gator Alley Members has passed away Bartman he 
will be missed by all of us. Quite a few things coming up State meeting in Pensacola Florida Feb. 
14th hosted by Gulf Coast Chapter. Bike Week in Daytona Fl. From Feb. 27th to March 8th Camping 
at the Volusia County Fairgrounds. The State will need volunteers to work security. Free meal and 
camping for those who work so come on out and support our chapter. If you get a chance go on the 
web sight and check the other chapters in our area they have a lot of events coming up if you are 
looking for something to do. Just go to Abate of Florida and the click on chapters and all are listed. 
In addition, our newsletter has all the events and things coming up great job Michelle. Id like to say 
Happy Valentines day to all of our female members hope you get lots of candy and flowers from 
your sweethearts I know ill be spoiling Sue. A special thanks to Sue for stepping up and taking over 
the secretary position. Moe had to step down. Don’t forget Motorcycle safety is our main goal and 
also motorcycle awareness the state is working hard for us keeping a eye on our legislators’. Our 
membership is 338 and counting.        

 
SO KEEP YOUR HAIR IN THE AIR “MOOCH” 

Please take some time and fill out the application on the back cover, it’s the first 
of the year and I would like to update the database. Some of you moved and 
though I have your address an update is helpful should I need to go back into 
hard copies. If you know some one who is not getting any mail or email that 
they should be, have them send in an update. You can send it in to me at PO 

Box 366760, Bonita Springs FL 34136-6760, fax it to 239-948-6782, email it to 
erjournal@embarqmail.com or bring it to me at a meeting or event. I also will 

be passing them out at the meeting, so you can do it there to. I ask for your 
birthday for the calendar and the newsletter. Please include your anniversary if 
you would like that. Even if I have your info, please fill out all. Again a hard 

copy is needed for future membership trustees. Since our members are the heart 
of this chapter, your pertinent information is needed to keep you informed and 

up to date. So please help me achieve this goal. Thank you all for your time 
support that makes this chapter a success.~ MB 
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Date:  Jan 25, 2009   Called to order @10:17        Location: San Carlos C. C.  
President:  Tammy Brickley 
1. Secretary Maureen Wyatt has stepped down do to personal reasons.  We need a  vote of confi-
dence for Sue Shaffer to take her place until  June.  Vote of confidence accepted. 
2.  Bike tickets need to be turned in by next weekend before the State meeting in Feb. 
3.  Have a new e-mail address  Esterolegislative@yahoo.com 
Vice President: Robert Shaffer “Moochie” 
1. Recognize new members and guests.   Kenny 
2. Gate sign up sheet for Legendary will be posted on the board at the San Carlos country club 
Secretary:   
1.  Motion to accept minutes  1st – Lee Fitzsimmons  2nd - Redneck  passed 
Treasurer:  Shelia Bear 
1.  Treasurer’s report in detail.  
2.  Motion to accept treasurer’s report      1st Pam  2nd Lee  passed 
Sgt. @ Arms:  Kurt Bear 
1.  Thanks for the help and support at the Birthday party and Armchair Quarterback. 
2. Sign up sheets for the Legendary will be out and need volunteers. 
Quartermaster:  John Reis 
1.   We have another storage unit and need help to reorganize it on Sunday Feb 1st. 
State Delegates:  Larry Peterson “Redneck & Kinsey Winstead “Neck”  

Vertical Plate amendment trying to repeal. 
New By-Law for Safety Director is now an elected position for the state and chapters. 
The state needs volunteers for Bike week. 
The next State meeting is Feb. 14th at Pensacola. 

Alternate State Delegates:  Ed Fowler & Lee Fitzsimmons  
Nothing to add. 

P R Communications:   
1.  Maureen Wyatt has stepped down from this position.   Renee Kunkle and Tammy Brickley will 
take on the responsibilities. 
2. Appreciate the help for the Armchair Quarterback. 
Legislative Representative:  Ana Amaro “Cha Cha”  

State bill 40A – Use of funds collected was passed. 
Bills that were filed are Bill 172 Prohibit cellular phones in a motor vehicle, exception hands free 

device.   Bill 212  Prohibits  using electronic devices.  Bill 262 Traffic accident blood testing. 
Make sure to write your State Representatives and there is a sample letter to follow on the Legis-

lative website on the State. 
Safety Director:  Robyn Hall “Alaska” 
1.  Will be going to Cypress High for a class.  Still working on Estero High,  South and others. 
2. Going to set up a class for new instructors. 
3. Need to have more presentations on Safety in the Community.  Read the paper from the State, 
and Estero will be posting it on our  website. 
Advertising Director:  Lynn Dillard (excused) 
1. Minors Bar and Grill new Advertiser, Marv’s Ship and Pack and Tiki Bar renewed. 
 
Products:  Lynn Dillard (excused) 
1.  Working on new products. 
2. Have a new printer company. 
 

CHAPTER MINUTES 8 
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CHAPTER MINUTES 9

Newsletter Editor:  Michele Beaken 
Need submission from members. 
Deadline for reports Wednesday. 

Membership:  Michele Beaken 
1. We now have 338 members. 
2.  Recognized and passed out member packets, pins and life cards. 
3.  New member packets will not be mailed anymore do to the high cost. 
Webmaster:  Robert Shaffer “Moochie” 

Some new pictures are up and the rest will be up shortly. 
Need more Safety items for web and will be posting membership packets. 

Special Events:  Renee Kunkel 
1. Legendary Party is March 27th-29th 
2. Check the board at the San Carlos Country Club for sign up sheets to help out. 
Chapter Historian:  Diane Trippany  
1. Have a slide show of pictures from the last couple of months on the DVD showing now and albums 
with all the pictures in them. 
Sunshine Lady:  Cindy Fowler (excused) 
1. Sent Rick a Get Well Card was in the hospital and also Indian Deb while hospitalized. 
Old Business: 
1. Birthday Party was great and had a huge turn out.   
2. Yard Sale went well. 
3. Armchair Quarter back went well with an okay turn out. 
New Business: 
1. Chapter was offered to buy a golf cart.  Motion to vote. Voted on and not passed. 
2. Bike Week we need go up and work so the  Chapter can get hours in. 
3. Tallahassee in April and we will have a sign up sheet at March Chapter meeting to see how many 
are going and to make a arrangements. 
 
Good of the Order: 
1. Relay for Life May 1st at 6:00 till May 2nd at Noon.  We have a team, go online and sign up if inter-
ested. 
2.  Sunday Feb1st SW Chapters Chile Cook Off. 
3. Feb. 21st Harley Davidson is having a Chili Cook Off and have invited us to join. 
4. Eric from Minors Bar introduced himself and encourages all bikers to come up and see him. 
 
Next BOD Meeting:  @  Kevin and Tammy Brickleys  Feb. 20th 7:00p.m. 
Next Chapter Meeting: Feb. 22nd  10:00 a.m.  @ San Carlos Country Club 
 Motion to adjourn @ 11:46 
50/50     Henry Grosser                            T’Shirt: Pam  
 
 
 
 
Submitted by: 
Sue Shaffer - Secretary 
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BLOOD BANK 12 
ABATE OF FLORIDA now has a blood bank. Our account is ABATE of Florida #1138. Please remember 
this, so when you donate blood, you can put it our account. Or if you need blood or someone in your 

immediate family tell them this account number. Put it in your head, I already have it memorized. 
THIS NUMBER COULS SAVE YOUR LIFE OR THE LIFE OF SOMEONE ELSE! Say it with me 1138. If you 
have any questions call any Board member. If they don’t know the answer, they will get it for you. 

Numbers are listed on the inside front cover of your newsletter.  
I have listed the three Blood Centers for Lee County: 

 
Florida's  Blood Centers-Cape Coral 

601 N Del Prado Blvd Unit 6 
Cape Coral FL  33990 

239-574-3170 ~ Fax 239-574-6955 
Hours: Mon Wed Fri 9:00 AM-5:00 PM ~ Tue Thu 11:00 AM-7:00 PM 

Florida's  Blood Centers-Ft. Myers 
3714 Evans Avenue 
Ft Myers FL  33901 

239-939-1811 ~ Fax 239-936-8654 
Hours: Mon Wed Fri 9:00 AM-5:00 PM ~ Tue Thu 11:00 AM-7:00 PM 

Florida's  Blood Centers-Ft. Myers 
South Town Center 

16327 S. Tamiami Trail Unit #7 
Ft. Myers FL  33908 

239-433-5595 ~ Fax 239-433-5329 
Hours: Mon Wed 9:00 AM-5:00 PM ~ Thu 11:00 AM-7:00 PM 

Watch Newsletter for ABATE Blood Drives 

Newsletter Partners 
Dick Crane ~ Blue 

Danielle Parr ~ Blue 
Thank you  

for your support 

ABATE of Florida, Inc ~ Estero River Chapter 



Do you like deciding for yourself whether to wear a lid or not? 

Do You want to see “Hit a Biker ~ Go to Jail”? 

Would you like to see our roads safer? 

Would you like to help Git er done? 

If you answered yes to any of these questions 

WE NEED YOU!  YOU NEED US! 
 

ABATE of Florida, Inc is a non profit organization promoting motorcy-
cle safety and Awareness and fighting for the rights of motorcyclists. 
We would like you to join the 7000 plus members statewide, fighting 
for the cause. We come from all walks of lives and join together for 

you. You don’t need to own a bike or even ride to join. 
 For more information contact one of the chapters below: 

 
Ft Myers-Estero-Bonita Area   
ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER 

President: Tammy Brickley 239-289-2647 
Naples Area   

GATOR ALLEY CHAPTER 
President: Russ Ueeck 239-353-4308 

North Ft Myers Area   
SOUTHWEST CHAPTER 

President: Frankie Kennedy 239-849-9065 
Cape Coral Area   

CALOOSAHATCHEE CHAPTER 
President: Chuck Long 239-994-2186 

Port Charlotte Area  
PEACE RIVER CHAPTER 

 President: Larry Smith  941-497-1630 
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http://www.flgov.com 

THE GOVERNER’S OFFICE 14 

Lt. Governor Jeff Kottkamp 
jeffkottkamp@myflorida.com 

Phone:850- 488-7146  
Fax: 850- 487-0801 

 
Mailing Address  

Office of Governor  
The Capitol 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 

Governor Charlie Crist 
charliecrist@myflorida.com 
Phone: 850-488-7146 
Fax: 850-487-0801 

Mailing Address: 
Office of the Governor 
The Capitol 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 

THE SENATE 

Senator Bill Nelson 

Democrat 

District Office 
Justice Center Annex Building 

2000 Main Street, Suite 801 
Fort Myers, FL 33901 
Phone: 239-334-7760 
Fax: 239-334-7710 

Capitol Office 
United States Senate 

716 Senate Hart Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
Phone: 202-224-5274 
Fax: 202-228-2183 

http:billnelson.senate.gov 

Senator Mel Martnez 

Republican 

District Office 
2120 Main StreetSuite 200 

Fort Myers, FL 33901 
Main: (239) 332-3898 
Fax: (239) 332-3447 

 
Capitol Office 

United States Senate,  
356 Russell Senate Office 

Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

 
http:martinez.senate.gov 

Senator Mike Bennett 
R-District 21 
District Office: 

Wildwood  Professional Park, Suite 90 
3653 Cortez Road West 
Bradenton, FL 34210 
Phone: 941-727-6349 
Fax: 941-727-6352 

Tallahassee Office: 
306 Senate Office Building 
404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1100 
850- 487-5078 

bennett.mike.web@flsenate.gov  

Senator Dave Aaronberg 
D-District 27 

District Offices: 
6415 Lake Worth Road, Suite 210 

Greenacres, FL 33463 
Phone:561- 433-2627 
Fax: 561-434-3995 

2120 Main Street Suite 206 
Fort Myers, FL 33901 
Phone:239-338-2646 
Fax:239-338-2648 

Tallahassee Office: 
405 Senate Office Building 
404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1100 
Phone:850-487-5356 

aronberg.dave.web@flsenate.gov 

  

Senator Garett Richter 
R-District 37 

District Offices: 
Building F, Suite 203 

3301 E. Tamiami Trail 
Naples, FL 34112-4961 
Phone: 239-417-6205 

1039 S.E. 9th Place 
Room 310 

Cape Coral, FL 33990 
Phone:239-338-2777 
Fax:239-338-2779 

Tallahassee Office: 
310 Senate Office Building 
404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1100 
Phone:850-487-5124 

richter.garrett.web@flsenate.gov 

Senator Lucernia J Bullard 
D-District 39 
District Office: 

8603 S. Dixie Highway, Suite 304 
Miami, FL 33143 

Phone:305-668-7344 
Fax:305-668-7346 

Tallahassee Office: 
218 Senate Office Building 
404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1100 
Phone:850-487-5127 

bullard.larcenia.web@flsenate.gov  
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THE HOUSE 15 
Congressman Connie  Mack 

R-District 14 
Cape Coral Office: 

804 Nicholas Parkway East Suite 1 
Cape Coral, FL 33990 
Phone: 239-573-5837 

Fax: 239-573-9125 
Naples Office: 

3301 East Tamiami Trail 
Administration Building Suite 105 

Naples, FL 34112 
Phone: 239-252-MACK 

Fax: 239-252-8065 
Washington Office: 

115 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
Phone: 202-225-2536 
Fax: 202-226-0439 

http://mack.house.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Congressman Mario Diaz-Balart  
R-District 25 

Collier County Office 
4715 Golden Gate Parkway Suite 1 

Naples, FL 34116 
Telephone: (239) 348-1620 

Fax: (239) 348-3569 
Miami District Office 

12851 SW 42nd Street Suite 131 
Miami, FL 33175 

Telephone: (305) 225-6866 
Fax: (305) 225-7432 

Washington, D.C. Office 
328 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 
Telephone: (202) 225-2778 

Fax: (202) 226-0346 
http://mariodiazbalart.house.gov/ 

Rep. Nicholas R. "Nick" Thompson 
 District 73 

District Office: 
2120 Main Street Suite 208 
Fort Myers, FL 33901-3010 

Phone: (239) 533-2411 
Capitol Office: 

417 House Office Building 
402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 
Phone: (850) 488-1541 

 
Rep. Gary Aubuchon 

District 74 
District Office: 

3501 Del Prado Boulevard Suite 305 
Cape Coral, FL 33904-7223 

Phone: (239) 344-4900 
Capitol Office: 

1301 The Capitol 
402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 
Phone: (850) 488-7433 

 
Rep. Trudi K. Williams 

District 75 
District Office: 

12811 Kenwood Lane Suite 212 
Fort Myers, FL 33907-5648 

Phone: (239) 433-6775 
Capitol Office: 

303 House Office Building 
402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 
Phone: (850) 488-2047 

 
Rep. Tom Grady 

District 76 
District Office: 

Suite 304, Administration 
Building 

3301 E. Tamiami Trail 
Naples, FL 34112-4902 
Phone: (239) 417-6200 

Capitol Office: 
412 House Office Building 
402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 
Phone: (850) 488-4487 

Rep. Denise Grimsley 
District 77 

District Office: 
205 S. Commerce Ave Ste B 

Sebring, FL 33870-3604 
Phone: (863) 385-5251 or 

Hendry County Courthouse 
25 E Hickpoochee Avenue 
LaBelle, FL 33935-5015 
Phone: (863) 675-5267 

Capitol Office: 
400 House Office Building 
402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 
Phone: (850) 488-3457 

 
Rep. David Rivera 

District 112 
District Office: 

2450 SW 137th Avenue Suite 205 
Miami, FL 33175-6312 

Phone: (305) 227-7630 or 
Collier Cnty Admin Bldg. Ste 305 

3301 East Tamiami Trail 
Naples, FL 34112-3972 
Phone: (239) 434-5094 

Capitol Office: 
223 The Capitol 

402 South Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

Phone: (850) 488-7897 
 

Rep. Matt Hudson 
District 101 

District Office: 
Admin Bldg, Suite 212 

3301 East Tamiami Trail 
Naples, FL 34112-3972 

Phone: (239) 417-6270 or 
10100 Pines Blvd. Bldg B, 3rd Fl 
Pembroke Pines, FL 33026-6037 

Phone: (954) 704-2990 
Capitol Office: 

303 House Office Building 
402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 
Phone: (850) 488-1028 
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From Our Safety Director 16 
 
Hello All.  Hope this finds you happy and healthy.  We are finally going into the 
high schools for this semester to teach the MSAP program.  I am also planning on 
scheduling a training class for those interested in becoming a MSAP Instructors 
soon, so please contact me at 239-826-5637. 

I would like to get more presentations going out in the community and need your 
help in this effort.  I have a sample letter for you to send to businesses and organiza-
tions which I can email to you or you can download it off our Chapter's web site on 
the Safety page. 

I'm also asking for volunteers to help me at the Safety Booth at our upcoming Leg-
endary Party.  Call or email mail me at 239-826-5637 or shalara_wow@yahoo.com. 

Until next time, ride safe! 

 

ALASKA 
A biker stops by the local Harley Shop to have his bike fixed. They couldn't do it while he waited, 
so he said he didn't live far and would just walk home. On the way home he stopped at the hard-
ware store and bought a bucket and an anvil. He stopped by the feed store/livestock dealer and 
picked up acouple of chickens and a goose. However, struggling outside the store he now had a 
problem: how to carry all of his purchases home.  
 
While he is scratching his head he was approached by a little old lady who told himshe was lost. 
She asked, "Can you tell me how to get to 1603 Mockingbird Lane?" The biker said, "Well, as a 
matter of fact, I live at 1616 Mockingbird Lane. I would walk you home but I can't carry this lot." 
The old lady suggested, "Why don't you put the anvil in the bucket, carry the bucket in one hand, 
put a chicken under each arm and carry the goose in the other hand?" "Why thank you very 
much," he said and proceeded to walk the old girl home.  
 
On the way he says, "Let's take my shortcut and go down this alley. We'll be there in no time."The 
little old lady looked him over cautiously then said, "I am a lonely widow without a husband to de-
fend me. How do I know that when we get in the alley you won't hold me up against the wall, pull 
up my skirt, and ravish me?"  
 
The biker said, "Holy smokes lady! I am carrying a bucket, an anvil, two chickens and a goose. 
How in the world could I possibly hold you up against the wall and do that?" The lady replied, "Set 
the goose down, cover him with the bucket, put the anvil on top of the bucket and I'll hold the 
chickens." 
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Products 
 

We have ‘07 Legendary T’s for $3, 08 Legendary T’s for $5. . We got plenty of 
T’s for $12  

and long sleeve T’s for $15. One chapter cooler left for $30.  
 

Advertising 
Michelle Beaken 

 
 

If you noticed this newsletter is bare of advertisers. I had to pull 10 Ads this 
month. 

 Thank God the next one I have to pull ain’t until May! 
We are always looking for leads, but if you are somewhere that you think 

would make a good advertiser, get there info and or money, who knows there 
may be another advertising contest soon and January will count. This  

Newsletter cost a lot, even with the volunteer time, the  
expense of printing and postage is astronomical. The advertisers help pay for 
that. If you don’t want to get advertisers, how about becoming a Newsletter 

Partner.  
 

  Thank you all for your Support. Now people let’s go support them and  
remember to save your receipts and turn them in for next drawing in March. 

 
 

Lynn Dillard 

Now Our Products and Ad Rep  17 
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Estero River and The American Cancer  
Society Join together in Relay for life to present  

Come help us CELEBRATE the Survivors. REMEMBER those 
we lost. FIGHT BACK to beat this disease 

Event Starts Friday May 1st and ends Saturday May 2nd at 12 noon. 
 Registration for bikes will start at 6 PM Friday at Riverside Park.  

Kickstands up @ 6:30. Registration Fee is any donation. All money goes to The 
American Cancer Society for Relay for life. 

Don’t Ride? That’s fine. You can walk for an hour around the track. Find someone 
to sponsor you, just for the walk, not the number of laps you do. 

There will be a Luminary Ceremony. Buy a Luminary Bag to Honor or  
remember your loved ones. Suggested donation $5.  Contact me for a form or go 
online to our site and do it electronically. If you can’t make it and just want to  

donate, you can do it at the website below.  If you are interested in being a team 
member or if you have any questions contact me at the information below.  

 

PLEASE HELP HOW YOU CAN 
Contact Information 

Michelle Beaken Team Captain 
239-440-7258 

erjournal@embarqmail.com 
 

Website 
http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?pg=entry&fr_id=13303 

19 
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♦ Repeal / Ammend new motorcycle license tag law.   
- Stiffer Penalties for at-fault injury or death of a motorcyclist. 
- Stiffer Penalties for Right-of-Way Violations – the largest cause of 
property damage, injury and death. 
- Restriction of devices causing distractions while driving – cell 
phones, text messaging, GPS use, etc. 
- Re-instatement of Safety and Awareness funding – now considered 
available to spend in areas “other” then its lawful and intended use. 
- Mandatory Driver’s Education Requirements 
- Price protection on the required Motorcycle Rider’s Training Pro-
gram to obtain the motorcycle endorsement. 
- Motorcycle Lemon-Law 

 
 Current State Issues 
  
CS/SB40a  - Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles  
Changes use of funds collected from motorcycle/moped registration 
orginally designated for Safety Training Program and places funds in 
DHSMV for Motorcycle Rider Improvement Programs or other possible 
expenses. 01/14/09 - Passed House & Senate   01/15/09 - Bill Filed with the 
Governor for Signature  
  
SB172  - Heather's Law/Cellular Telephone Use 
Prohibits the use of a cellular telephone while operating a motor vehi-
cle except when using a headset or hands-free device. Provides ex-
emptions. Provides a penalty. Provides for enforcement only as a sec-
ondary offense.   
12/03/08 - Bill Filed  
 
SB 112 - Cell Phone Use/Operating Vehicles in School Zones 
Prohibits the use of a cellular telephone while operating a motor vehi-
cle in a school zone. Provides an enhanced penalty. 12/02/08 - Bill Filed  

 
 

Legislative Agenda Topics for 2009 Session … 
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SB 212 - Electronic Wireless Communications/Driving 
Prohibits certain persons from using an electronic wireless commu-
nications device while operating a motor vehicle. Provides for en-
forcement and penalties. Provides for a point assessment against 
the driver's license. 12/03/08 - Bill Filed  

 
SB 262 - Traffic Accidents/Blood Testing 
Requires a law enforcement officer who has a reasonable suspicion 
that a person was driving or in actual physical control of a motor 
vehicle when it was involved in an accident that may have caused 
or contributed to the death of a human being to require that the per-
son submit to a blood test to determine the alcoholic content 
thereof or the presence of specified substances, etc. 12/03/08 - Bill 
Filed  
 
 
 
Current National Issues 
 
House Bill 6908 Passed in the House 
September 23rd, 2008 
 
Bill Expired & Dead 
  
The HIPPA Correction Act is expected to be reintroduced in the fu-
ture 
  
Ride safe! 
  
  
Ana Amaro 
Legislative Rep. 
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Messiah’s Messengers 22 
Dear Fellow ABATE Members, 
 

What are YOU Worth? 
 

Last weekend, we actually had time to view a movie on the television.  Most people like action-adventure films and 
we are no exception.  However, in this fictional story, we became somewhat sensitized at the mounting body count 
the so-called hero was accumulating by beating and shooting people. Some of the shooting and killing made no 
sense, as it seemed he was doing it to prove some superiority over “lesser” human beings. The next film, which we 
turned off within a few minutes of the beginning, was going in the same direction. So, we checked the guide for the 
rest of the evening, and the channel we tuned into, had the same genre in a 24 hour marathon. 
 
In our ministry with bikers and those we encounter at the hospitals, so many people express what they feel as their 
worthlessness because they have lost their jobs, lost their spouses and or family members, been jailed, lost control of 
their finances, or have become handicapped in some way. With the way the world views us, the way we have been 
brought up, and the values of today’s society it may seem only natural to have those feelings. You are not alone. We 
can feel some of your pain. 
 
However, both of what has been described above, as feeling that other people and ourselves have little or no worth is 
an absolute lie of the devil. Many of us have bought into that lie. 
 
Most people feel that if something is to have worth, it must be purchased, it must have a price, or it must be worked 
for. 
Isaiah tells us in part how we were bought and paid for by someone else. Isaiah 53:4-6 (Amplified Bible): Surely He 
has borne our griefs (sicknesses, weaknesses, and distresses) and carried our sorrows and pains [of punishment], 
yet we [ignorantly] considered Him stricken, smitten, and afflicted by God [as if with leprosy]. But He was wounded 
for our transgressions, He was bruised for our guilt and iniquities; the chastisement [needful to obtain] peace and 
well-being for us was upon Him, and with the stripes [that wounded] Him we are healed and made whole. All we 
like sheep have gone astray, we have turned every one to his own way; and the Lord has made to light upon Him the 
guilt and iniquity of us all. 
John 3:16 (Amplified Bible) says: For God so greatly loved and dearly prized the world that He [even] gave up His 
only begotten (unique) Son, so that whoever believes in (trusts in, clings to, relies on) Him shall not perish (come to 
destruction, be lost) but have eternal (everlasting) life. 
You are someone and you have extreme worth according to God.  Someone took the most severe beating, suffered 
the most severe death ever in the history of mankind, and tasted hell because of your worth.  He did that for you, 
personally. 
If things seem gloomy right now, then: 

Get into your head and heart and, repeat to yourself what God has personally done for you and that you have 
worth.  Read the above scriptures. 

Get into your head and heart that, “My God will supply all my needs according to His riches.” Philippians 4:19 
Get into your head and heart that God will not let you be tempted beyond what you can endure and that what 

you are going through, you are not alone. 1 Corinthians 10:13 
Pray !!! 

Please pray this prayer: "Dear God, the God of Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob, my heavenly Father, I confess that 
I am a sinner and have been separated from You.  I ask forgiveness of my sins. I repent and accept this gift of 
repentance. I confess with my mouth that your son Jesus is my savior and died for me.  I believe in my heart 
that You raised Him from the dead. I receive Jesus into my heart and ask Him to become the center of my 
life. I ask, in the Name of Jesus.  Amen." 
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Messiah’s Messengers 23 
If you have prayed this prayer and it came from the heart, then we can truly say, HAPPY NEW YEAR and a 
HAPPY NEW LIFE!  For 2 Corinthians 5:17 says, "Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; the 
old has gone, the new has come!" 
  
Blessings, 
Tom (Estero River and Southwest ABATE Life Member and SW Chapter Chaplain) and Kathy (SW ABATE Life 
Member)- www.messiahsmessengers.org – tprovenz@comcast.net - 239-267-8641 
 
PS.  The next Biker Bible Café is set for February 6th, 7:45 PM in our home.  Be there! 

Classifieds 
FOR RENT 

 
1,000 SQ FT  FL APT/$700.00 PLUS SECURITY/ 1 BEDRM/1 BATH 
ALL KITCHEN AMENITIES/ A.C./ TILE/ WASHER-DRYER HOOK 

UP/PETS OK CALL 239.498.0265 
 

FOR SALE 
 

1998 DODGE DAKOTA CABBI/  6  CYL/ GOOD ENGINE/ALL 
TRUCK AMENITIES/BED LINER/ NEW TIRES/NEW BATTERY/

INTERIOR GOOD/ BODY ROUGH call 239.498.0265 
 

FOR SALE 
 

MOTOR HOME  LIKE NEW MUST SEE. 
FOR MORE DETAILS CALL ALASKA. 

239-826-5637 

Happy  
Valentines Day 



ADVERTISING APPLICATION AND RATES 

AD SIZE AD START DATE 

Rates  
include 
Sales Tax 

One 
month 

Three 
months 

Six 
months 

One  
year 

Full 
page 

$ 35 $ 65 $ 85 $ 165 

Half 
page 

$ 25 $ 45 $ 65 $ 125 

Business Card 
1/4 Page 

$ 15 $ 25 $ 45 $ 85 

Mail to: ABATE of FL, Inc. 
              Estero River Chapter 

               Attn: Newsletter 
               PO Box 366760 

              Bonita Springs FL 34136-6760 
      Deadline for next months newsletter 

20th of each month 

 
Michelle 

Phone: 239-440–7258  
Email to: esterojournal@yahoo.com 

Fax to: 239-948-6782 

Please   Mail       Fax      Email        Future invoices 

If you would like to advertise with us, please fill out form  
and return with your advertisement 

Address 

Phone Fax Email 

Company Name Contact 

Amount enclosed Date to start Ad 

Signature 

Full Page 1/2 Page Bus. Card 

1 Year 6 Months 3 Months 1 Month How Long? 

Ad Size 

Please Submit Ads in black & White whenever Possible 
FOR YOUR RECORDS 

TODAY’S DATE AMOUN CHECK # 

Thank You for Your Support  

ABATE Members get $5 Off 
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Kathy Dueling, who was one of our Special Families this 
year has passed away, a card was sent to Rock. 
A card was sent to  Betty Gardener, her brother-in-law 
passed away. 
Rick Melideo suffered a stroke, he's up and around and 
doing ok now. 
Indian Deb is in the hospital, she has phenmonia, we will 
see her soon. 
Also a card for sister passing away 
A special certificate was made for Phillis for her donations for our 
Special Families for the last two years. 
I hope that everyone is doing good and everyone is well.........Be 
Safe!!! 
Everybody have a good day and keep smiling, it will make you feel 
better...Cindy Fowler 

Your birthday or Anniversary  
could be here  

just call or email Michelle 

JUST A NOTE FROM THE "SUNSHINE LADY"  25 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR FEBRUARY BABIES  

6 ~ WANDA KNOWLTON 
1 ~ DEAN HAYES 
8 ~  HENRY GROSSER 
10 ~ ROBIN ”BIKEKITTEN” KOMAR 
11 ~ JAUNITA JAKELIA 
11 ~ MOLLY PLANK 
12 ~ DAVID RICH 

12 ~  DAVID RIMES 
17 ~ JIM SHAFER 
18 ~ BETTY J GARDNER 
19 ~  MICHAEL FAGIN 
23 ~ GARYY NICHOLS 
24 ~ HUGH “BOOMHAER” GALYON 
24 ~ ADAM PERLBERG 
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THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE E-NEWS SERVICE is brought to you by Aid to Injured Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) 
and the National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard M. Les-

ter. For more information, call us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit us on our website at http://www.ON-A-
BIKE.com. 

Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,  
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM) 

NATIONAL MOTORCYCLE CRASH STUDY UNDERWAY, Southern California motorcyclists who crash 
their bikes may play an unintentional role in improving motorcycle safety nationwide, as the pilot portion of 
the federal government's much-anticipated Motorcycle Crash Causation Study kicked off at various loca-
tions throughout Los Angeles in December. 

Data will be compiled from LAPD accident reports and information recorded by mechanical sensors and 
cameras placed at intersections until at least 27 accidents have occurred and are documented -- a mile-
stone that will likely be reached by March. 

According to Doug Hecox, spokesman for the Federal Highway Administration, the Department of Trans-
portation entity managing the pilot study, the pilot is "purely to test the methodology" that will be applied to 
the broader Motorcycle Crash Causation Study, which is expected to kick off in about a year in a handful of 
different states. Final results of which won't be available until at least 2013. 

Much has changed since the last such motorcycle accident study, the 1981 Hurt Report; about 11 million 
street bikes have been sold in the U.S. The average rider's age has increased from 27 to 41, and the over-
all rider population has grown to roughly 7 million. Traffic mix, driving/riding laws, and more powerful motor-
cycles are some other variables. 

In 2005 Congress authorized over $2 million to fund a new motorcycle crash causation study under a fed-
eral transportation reauthorization bill (a.k.a. SAFETEA-LU), with the caveat that federal funds be matched 
from a nongovernmental source. Much of the matching funding has come from national motorcycle organi-
zations, some of which hail the report as long overdue and necessary for planning safety countermeasures, 
while other groups fear yet another typically lopsided anti-motorcycle government report. 

FEDS DECLINE TO INCREASE TARRIFS ON EUROPEAN MOTORCYCLES, U.S. trade officials have 
decided not to include motorcycles on their lengthy list of European products that will soon face increased 
tariffs in retaliation for a European Union ban on imports of hormone-fed beef from America. 

In public comments submitted to the Office of the U.S. Trade Representative opposing the possible 100% 
import duties, many motorcycle organizations, industry groups, manufacturers, dealers and others pointed 
to the extensive economic impact on businesses and jobs affected by such retaliatory tariffs, as well as a 
hardship for motorcycle enthusiasts. Also, motorcycle usage should be encouraged for fuel efficiency and 
easing traffic congestion and parking. 

U.S. Trade Representative Susan Schwab noted her office received approximately 600 comments regard-
ing which of more than 100 European goods should be subjected to the tariffs. 

"An interagency committee of trade experts and economists reviewed the public comments and provided 
recommendations to the USTR with respect to modifications that would result in a more effective action, 
while taking account of effects on the U.S. economy, including consumers," she said regarding the list of 
European Union products slated for tariff increases beginning March 23; but their beef with the EU will no 
longer threaten to double the price of imported Euro motorcycles and scooters 

COAST TO COAST BIKER NEWS  
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MYRTLE BEACH SAYS NO TO BIKERS, Myrtle Beach has launched a website and printed brochures 
advising visitors that from the city's perspective, the May motorcycle rallies are over. 

The Website bears a message from Mayor John Rhodes stating that the “Harley-Davidson Dealers Asso-
ciation Spring Rally and the Atlantic Beach Memorial Day Bikefest will not be held in Myrtle Beach”, and 
lists 15 new laws the City Council has passed to discourage bikers from coming to town. Designed by the 
Myrtle Beach Chamber of Commerce, the top of the site proclaims; "effective 2009, Myrtle Beach, SC will 
no longer host motorcycle rallies." 

To deter bikers, the city implemented stricter noise and muffler rules, will be enforcing a municipal helmet 
law, require eye protection while riding and a variety of restrictions on vendors, parties and motorcycle 
parking. The city passed a property tax increase to fund the anti-rally campaign. 

But the Myrtle Beach Bike Week website counters this, saying that the rallies have not been cancelled. 
The Myrtle Beach Harley-Davidson website is still encouraging motorcyclists to come. It states that 90% 
of the events and most of the businesses that cater to the 500,000 bikers who come to the region during 
three weeks in May are in Horry County, which has not adopted any new ordinances and welcomes riders 
to the 69th annual event, scheduled for May 8th - 17th 2009, if the rally goes on. 

MAKING NOISE ABOUT NOISE Numerous communities around the country are attempting to regulate 
noise, and specifically loud motorcycle exhausts. Although enforceability is questionable, Gettysburg, 
Pennsylvania is planning a controversial new ordinance to curtail incessant noise. 

Town officials haven’t fully explained why the ordinance is necessary, other than to acknowledge that 
neighboring municipalities have similar regulations, but the borough does not. “We ought to be regulating 
our noise pollution,” said one Councilman. 

“How do you pull over 50 motorcycles when one is being loud?” said police chief Joe Dougherty. “It’s vio-
lating someone’s constitutional rights.” 

When asked if the department owns noise equipment, Dougherty quipped: “I’m sure we do, but I don’t 
know where it’s at. If I looked for it, I could find it, but we only have one person trained to use the equip-
ment.” 

The ordinance is currently being reviewed for legal sufficiency, including enforceability. 

Meanwhile, a bill recently introduced in New Hampshire would prohibit motorcycle exhaust modifications, 
reduce permissible motorcycle noise levels, increase fines for motorcycle noise violations, and requires 
all motorcycles to have functioning tachometers. 

House Bill 95 authorizes fines of up to $500 for operating a motorcycle that has aftermarket mufflers in-
stalled, or does not have a working tach. 

A similar law was enacted in Denver that requires motorcycle mufflers to have a factory-issued U.S. Envi-
ronmental Protection Agency sound-test stamp. But some who have protested the ordinance since it took 
effect in July 2007 have gone as far as to take the issue to court, arguing that the ordinance is vague and 
unenforceable. 

One “victim” of the ordinance is Jeffrey Lubbert, who was pulled over on his motorcycle in August 2007 
when an officer testified that he heard exhaust pipes that were “louder based on my training and experi-
ence,” according to court documents. 

COAST TO COAST BIKER NEWS  
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Lubbert fought the citation that he was issued, making it the “test case” for the ordinance, according to his 
lawyer, Colorado Aid to Injured Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) Attorney Wade H. Eldridge. 

Factory-issued pipes come with the EPA stamp and meet the 82-decibel standard. But aftermarket mufflers 
may not come with the stamp, while still meeting the 82-decibel standard, argues Eldridge. It is nearly im-
possible to have the pipes certified and officers do not carry decibel readers. 

“It’s unreasonable to stop someone and say your pipes are louder than normal when you don’t know what 
normal is,” argues Eldridge, who specializes in defending bikers. “That just doesn’t cut  

GANGING UP ON BIKERS-- In an ongoing effort to reduce crimes committed by criminal street gangs, 
many states have passed or are considering anti-gang laws that loosely define “gangs”, violate Constitu-
tional protections and can be used to harass and intimidate motorcycle clubs and mainstream motorcycle 
groups. 

North Carolina recently joined with California and Ohio in enacting tough gang legislation that enhances 
penalties by adding years onto the sentences for those convicted of a crime who are members of a gang. 

The N.C. Street Gang Suppression Act is the state’s first attempt to legally define a street gang, and it 
makes membership against the law. The law defines gangs as “any ongoing organization, association, or 
group of three or more persons” that has a primary activity of committing felony acts, has members in-
volved in gang activity and has a common name, identifying sign or symbol.” 

It also gives law enforcement and government the authority to seize property associated with gang activity. 

Likewise, the Michigan legislature has enacted a set of “Gang Bills” and sent Senate Bill 291 to the gover-
nor’s desk on January 6th. Based upon a similar definition of a “gang”, the bill states that “If a person who 
is an associate or a member of a gang commits a felony or attempts to commit a felony and the person's 
association or membership in the gang provides the motive, means, or opportunity to commit the felony, 
the PERSON is guilty of a felony punishable by imprisonment for not more than 20 years.” 

In Utah, a newspaper ad for a Toys For Tots event and flyers distributed by the Vagos Motorcycle Club 
spurred one Garland, UT citizen to form a Neighborhood Watch and spearhead a grassroots effort to 
toughen state gang laws, resulting in five bills being introduced to toughen punishment for involvement in 
gang activity and to make associating with or being a member of a criminal street gang illegal in the Bee-
hive State. The latest in a spate of gang legislation, the sponsor of the bills along with gang investigators 
spent months researching other states’ gang laws to find ideas that may be effective in Utah, such as anti-
gang loitering legislation and declaring gang-free zones 

WEIRD NEWS: NIGERIAN RIDERS WEAR FRUIT TO COMPLY WITH NEW HELMET LAW-- As many as 
98% of Nigeria’s motorcyclists shunned the new national helmet law when it went into effect January 1st, 
leading to scores of arrests, near-riots and sometimes violent confrontations with traffic police. Professional 
motorcycle taxi drivers called Okada have now resorted to wearing fruit shells, pots or pieces of rubber tied 
to their heads with string to avoid arrest and impoundment of their vehicles. 

In the state capital of Kaduna, hundreds of motorcyclists staged protests against the crash helmet directive, 
storming major roads chanting war songs and causing panic and traffic jams. In Lagos, at least 2,500 viola-
tors of the directive have so far been arrested as the Federal Road Safety Commission intensified the en-
forcement campaign for both riders and passengers. In Osun State, the Nigerian Tribune reported that no 
fewer than 73 motorcycles have been impounded by the FRSC because their operators failed to abide by 
the use of crash helmet. 

COAST TO COAST BIKER NEWS  
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2009 NCOM CONVENTION IN RENO, The 24th annual NCOM Convention will be held Mother’s Day 
weekend, May 7-10, 2009 at the Nugget Casino & Resort in Reno, Nevada. This annual gathering will 
draw bikers rights activists from across the country to discuss topics of concern to all motorcyclists, so 
reserve your room now for the special NCOM rate of $89.00 by calling (800) 648-1177. 

Meetings, seminars and group discussions will focus on safety issues, legal rights, legislative efforts 
and litigation techniques to benefit our right to ride and Freedom of the Road. 

Registration fees for the NCOM Convention are $75 including the Silver Spoke Awards Banquet on Sat-
urday night, or $40 for the Convention only. To pre-register, call the National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
at (800) 525-5355 or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com 

QUOTABLE QUOTE: "You cannot help the poor by destroying the rich. You cannot strengthen the 
weak by weakening the strong. You cannot bring about prosperity by discouraging thrift. You cannot lift 
the wage earner up by pulling the wage payer down. You cannot further the brotherhood of man by in-
citing class hatred. You cannot build character and courage by taking away people's initiative and inde-
pendence. You cannot help people permanently by doing for them, what they could and should do for 
themselves." 

Abraham Lincoln (1809-1865), sixteenth President of the United States 

COAST TO COAST BIKER NEWS  
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Your Name 
Address 
City, St, 9-digit Zip 
Phone Number 
 
Date 
 
 
Officials Name 
Address 
City, ST, Zip 
 
 
Dear  
 
I wish to congratulate you on your successful campaign and election. 
 
Many issues will come before you in the months and years ahead, and some of those will 
involve motorcycling concerns. As motorcycling continues to grow in popularity it becomes 
more important then ever to maintain a safe riding environment for our citizens, and the 
thousands of visitors to our great state. 
 
As a concerned member of ABATE of Florida, Inc., I wish to make myself available to you in 
any capacity concerning these important issues. Any time that motorcycling information, sta-
tistical facts, or personal experiences are needed, please contact me. I will do all that I can 
to provide the needed resources to insure good future decisions. 
 
As your constituent, I look forward to working with you and wish success as you take on 
these important responsibilities. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Your Name 

Sample Letter 

In lieu of no Legislative reports I have taken this letter, the page to the left and the picture of the 
 future motorcycle from the legislative info section of our State web site. 
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H A P P Y  H O U R  M O N D A Y - F R I D A Y  3 - 7  P M 

  Monday            Free Pool 3-Close 
  Tuesday            Ladies Night  
  Wednesday      Dart Tournament 6:30 
  Thursday         Pool Tournament at 7 PM 
  Sunday             Football Package 1 PM  
         Happy Hour all day Sunday 

We serve Breakfast 7AM-10AM 

We Love Bikers!  

Thanks to Dwain & the SCCC Staff for their  
continued Support of the ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER 

ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER MEMBER 

1 9 1 3 7  S  Ta m i a m i  T r a i l   F t .  M y e r s ,  F L  

(239) 267-0500 
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HURR I CANE   
C Y C L E 

YOUR #1 SHOP FOR PARTS, ACCESSORIES  
AND SERVICE 

DREAMING OF A CHOPPER THAT’LL SET YOU 
APART? WE’RE THE GUYS TO TALK TO! 
YOU WANT GOOD LOOKIN LEATHER AT  

GREAT PRICES? COME SEE US! 
NEED TO RENT UNTIL YOU DECIDE TO BUY? 

WE RENT HARLEYS!   
READY TO BUY? WE’VE GOT A LIST  

QUALITY USED HARLEYS! 
HURRICANE CYCLE IS LOCATED AT 

17230 SOUTH TAMIAMI TRAIL 
JUST SOUTH OF ALICO ROAD 

FORT MYERS, FL 33908 

239-432-9611 
WWW.Hurricanecycle.com 

Deb and Charlie  
Halcomb 

19990 Corkscrew Rd 
Estero. FL 33928 

 
239-658-2292 
We Love Bikers 

Home of  
estero River’s 

Legendary Party 

Corkscrew  
Country Store 
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MRF E-MAIL NEWS Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
236 Massachusetts Ave. NE Suite 510 
Washington, DC 20002-4980 
202-546-0983 (voice)       202-546-0986 (fax)    http://www.mrf.org (website) 

19 January 2009 
 
Contact: Jeff Hennie, Vice President of Government Relations (MRF) Email: jeff@mrf.org 
 
ABATE of New York Opposes New York City Int. No. 416-A 
 
FROM: Timothy D. Werder, ABATE of New York State President 
DATE: January 10, 2009 
 
Following a December 29th meeting with New York City Council Member Alan Gerson (1st 
District) to discuss proposed Local Law Int. No. 416-A, which he sponsored, ABATE of New 
York, Inc. reiterates its strong opposition to this legislation, however well intended, that will 
potentially make unavailable non-stock exhaust systems that conform to current sound level 
standards, due to cost & availability issues, and production & equipment-related concerns. 
 
There is the severe potential of wide-ranging negative results of this legislation passing. 
 
If a motorcycle owner is fearful that a stock or stock equivalent exhaust will be unavailable in 
the future, then the owner is more likely to remove and store the stock exhaust for future 
use. A chosen replacement exhaust may meet legislated sound levels, but not be legal due to 
stamping requirements. 
 
Also, there are a number of motorcycles for which stock replacement and stock equivalent 
exhausts are already not available. Owners of many of those motorcycles must seek out ex-
haust systems from custom manufacturers, many of whom are not large enough to be able to 
afford EPA certification. Additionally, examples are readily available of current, stock vehicles 
that do not meet the stamping requirement sitting on showroom floors and in owner’s ga-
rages. These vehicles have not been modified in any way, meet the current legislated sound 
levels, and are being legally operated on the highways. 
 
Lastly, ABATE of New York, Inc. vehemently opposes the discriminatory tactic of targeting 
only motorcyclists when there are numerous other sound-level violators on the streets. 
 
It is far better to enforce the existing sound level requirements across-the-board, than to 
pass this onerous legislation. 
 
ABATE of New York was established in 1974, and incorporated in 1991 as a 501c4 not-for-
profit corporation representing the rights of all New York State motorcyclists. 
 
For further information, contact ABATE of New York, Inc. at the above address, or: Susan 
Long, Public Relations Officer 585-255-0103 or George Gorman, State Legislative Officer  
585-293-2086 
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20 January 2009 
 
Contact: Jeff Hennie, Vice President of Government Relations (MRF) Email: jeff@mrf.org 
 
Washington Update 
 
The National Academies Transportation Research Board (TRB) held its annual meeting in 
Washington DC recently.  The annual meeting is attended by tens of thousands of transpor-
tation experts in every field imaginable and the 300-page itinerary is a testament to the ro-
bust nature of the meeting and the TRB itself. 
 
Of note to motorcyclists were several sessions aimed at specific areas of motorcycle safety 
and research as well as a meeting of ANF-30, the Motorcycle and Moped Committee of the 
TRB. The committee, chaired by Steve Garets from the University of Oregon, had perhaps 
its most packed agenda of the past few years, and the TRB meeting in general had more 
motorcycle-specific sessions as well. The current Vice President of Government Relations for 
the MRF has a seat on the ANF-30 committee. 
 
The first session was a "human factor" workshop aimed at generating research ideas to the 
scientific and university community. Some topics mentioned were the aging community and 
motorcycling, eye tracking research, conspicuity, anti-lock brakes and exposure. 
 
The committee meeting was a diverse group with representatives from Canada and as far 
away as Australia, as well as I industry, government agencies and law enforcement. The 
committee agreed that it makes sense to join up with the roadside barrier committee next 
year to explore how to make barriers more motorcycle-friendly, considering that motorcy-
clists make up 42% of all fatal guardrail collisions. 
 
The Motorcycle Industry Council gave a glimpse into the owner survey they conduct every 
five years and some interesting insights were shared. Some of which are; the median age of 
a motorcycle owner has risen from 32 in 1990 to 42 in 2008, the average income of motor-
cycle owners continues to be above the national average, 29% more woman owners than in 
2003 and perhaps the most staggering was that women purchased 39% of all new units 
in 2008. The full report will be available to MIC members shortly. 
 
The Insurance Institute for Highway Safety gave a brief, but predictable report on their 
studies that explore ABS systems (they work!) and one that explores the "damageability" of 
specific motorcycles. Clearly tired of paying expensive repairs for damage that is the same 
no matter if involve in a high speed motorcycle crash or just tipping while parked. This 
study will undoubtedly rate motorcycles on their sturdiness so expect to pay more for your 
insurance depending where your bike rates on this forth-coming list. 
 
Another session of presentations gave some interesting insight into what is happening in 
Australia, mainly the differences between the US riding community and the Aussies. A quick 
breakdown of some key categories of fatal crashes: No Helmet USA 42% Australia10% 
Speeding USA 58% Australia 37% No License USA  25% Australia 20  
Alcohol USA 27%  Australia  38%  
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A presentation on the effectiveness of Rider Education proved, well, nothing. The results were 
inconclusive if rider education was effective. This was not an actual study but rather a review 
of already published literature. Some interesting points were made, both for rider ed and 
against it. Some argue that those who take a rider ed course are predetermined to be safer 
and ride with more caution resulting in less crashes of trained riders. Another view was that 
those who take rider ed are not as good naturally at motorcycling and therefore will result in 
more crashed of trained riders. 
 
On another note this was the last meeting of ANF-30 that will be presided over by Steve Ga-
rets. Garets has received a promotion of sorts to serve on the TRB's System User Groups Ex-
ecutive Board. Garets will now make his wealth of motorcycle knowledge available to the TRB 
Executive Board and no longer be confined to the restraints of ANF-30. Congratulations to 
Steve on this high honor. 
 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration NHTSA held a meeting on the heels of the TRB 
meeting while the transportation community was in DC. The regularly scheduled meeting was 
attended by all of the usual suspects : SMSA, MIC, MRF, AMA, and the TRB folks. Some note-
worthy news from the meeting about the much anticipated crash study was shared. The pilot 
study to the full study has begun and has already investigated 12 motorcycle crashes in the 
first month. The pilot has a charter of 37 crashes or 3 months, whichever comes first. The 
pilot study is crucial because it will give a sense of the cost to investigate each crash which 
will be used to determine the cost of the full study. Some say that the full study could come 
with a price tag of $9 million - that is $6 million more than originally estimated. The pilot is 
being run by NHTSA and the full study will be run by FHWA. 
 
Recall alerts 
NHTSA has launched a new website where you can subscribe to vehicle specific recall alerts. 
You can subscribe to the motorcycle alerts and every time a recall is issued, the Feds will 
email you. Visit www.nhtsa.gov for more info. 
 
Fair Trade 
You may recall reading in a previous report that the United States Trade Representative 
(USTR) was considering doubling the price of European motorcycles imported into the USA in 
order to retaliate against the European Communities ban on importing US beef products. The 
MRF is pleased to announce that the office of the USTR has dropped motorcycles from the 
items subject to the price hike. 
 
21 January 2009 
 
Contact: Michael "Boz" Kerr, Vice President, MRF Email: boz@mrf.org 
 
MRF ASKS FOR SUPPORT OF RAY LAHOOD 
 
The Motorcycle Riders Foundation would like to encourage its members, the motorcycling 
community and all concerned Americans to join us in support of Ray LaHood, the designated 
nominee for Secretary of Transportation.  Weask that you join us in our efforts of supporting 
this nomination by calling your own United States Senator and ask them to vote YES to con-
firm the nomination of Mr. LaHood. 
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Ray LaHood served in the Congress from 1995 until 2008 as the representative from the 18th 
District of Illinois.  His record on motorcycle issues during his tenure was outstanding.  ABATE 
of Illinois considered him to be one of their best friends and allies in Congress.  He has even 
been named a MRF Champion of Motorcycle Rights & Safety in the past. 
 
He has consistently supported legislation that would close the HIPAA insurance discrimination 
loophole that could deny motorcyclists insurance payments.  He stood fast against efforts 
that would punish states for keeping helmet use voluntary.  While serving on the House Com-
mittee of Transportation and Infrastructure, he was key in seeing that language allowing mo-
torcycle access to all highways that were constructed or maintained using federal funds was 
included in the interstate funding act. 
 
When calling you Senators it may be worth mentioning that Ray LaHood: 
 
* Consistently worked in a bi-partisan manner while serving in congress. 
* Is respected for his fairness by Democrats and Republicans alike. 
* Is well versed on transportation issues (having served on the 
* Transportation and Infrastructure committee during the authorization of TEA21). 
* Has good relations with both organized labor and the business community. 
* Having served a diverse congressional district, Mr. LaHood understand the transportation 
concerns of Americans living in urban, sub-urban, small and medium sized town and rural 
areas. 
 
Please call (or e-mail) your United States Senators today and ask them to confirm Ray  
LaHood as Secretary of Transportation.  A vote on his confirmation by the Senate will immi-
nent in the coming days following his confirmation hearing today with Commerce Committee. 
 
You can find Senate contact information on the web at: www.senate.gov or by calling (202) 
224-3121. 
 
30 January, 2009 
 
The Motorcycle Riders Foundation reports on the jurisdiction, agenda and member makeup of 
the US House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee. 
 
This Committee has many scopes of interest including waterways and marine affairs, postal 
buildings, and the US Capitol grounds and building, but most importantly to motorcyclists are 
the areas listed below. 
 
  1. Constructions or maintenance of roads and post roads; 
  2. Related transportation regulatory agencies (except the Transportation Security Admini-
stration); 
  3. Roads and the safety thereof; how does this differ from #1? Could be clearer. 
  4. Transportation, including civil aviation, railroads, water transportation, transportation 
safety (except automobile safety and transportation security functions of the Department of 
Homeland Security), transportation infrastructure, transportation labor, and railroad retire-
ment and unemployment (except revenue measures related 
thereto). 
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Also of great importance is that this is the committee that will draft the next version of the 
highway bill. This is the bill that has fueled motorcycle safety funding, the creation of the 
Federal Highway Motorcycle Advisory Council and the NHTSA lobby ban. On the other side, 
this bill has also been used as a vehicle for mandatory state helmet laws by withholding 
highway construction funds where states did not have mandatory helmet laws in place. 
 
The current (111th) Congress will begin to address this massive piece of legislation, and it is 
imperative that the Motorcycle Riders Foundation have the support of the State Motorcycle 
Rights Organizations and their members as we begin to work with the Congress. Below is a 
list of current committee members; should you see someone on this list from your state, 
expect to be contacted by the MRF as we move forward working with the Congress on creat-
ing a motorcyclist friendly highway bill. 
 
James L. Oberstar, Minnesota, Chairman 
      Democrats 
 * Corrine Brown, Florida 
 
    Republicans 
    * John L. Mica, Florida, Ranking Republican Member 
    * Mario Diaz-Balart,Florida 
    * Connie Mack, Florida 
    * Vern Buchanan, Florida 
   
Corrections: 
 
In a previous release Steve Garets was incorrectly identified as a faculty member of the 
University of Oregon. Garets is a staff member of Oregon State. Our apologies for confusing 
the OSU Beavers with the U of O Ducks. 
 
In the same release the NHTSA quarterly meeting was summarized. In that summary was a 
list of meeting attendees. Mistakenly left off that list was ASMI or Accident Scene Manage-
ment Inc., who has been sending a representative to the quarterly motorcycle safety meet-
ing. To learn more about them visit http://www.accidentscene.org/ 
 
09 February 2009 
 
Contact: Jeff Hennie, Vice President of Government Affairs, MRF Email: jeff@mrf.org 
 
New York City Noise Law Update 
 
As previously reported by the Motorcycle Riders Foundation, the New York City (NYC) Coun-
cil is considering a new motorcycle-specific noise law. Several iterations of the proposed law 
(previously referred to as Introduction 416-A) have been floated by the primary proponent, 
council member Alan Gerson.  The motorcyclists of NYC, however, have voiced strong 
opposition to these proposals. 
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As of now, Introduction 416-A is not any more agreeable, but some conditions have been 
compromised.  The original form of the bill called for the ticketing and towing of any motor-
cycle "parked, stopped, or standing on the streets of NYC not displaying an EPA-approved 
label on the exhaust system".  After the motorcycle activists of NYC contacted Councilmem-
ber Gerson, the bill was pulled and a redraft is now underway. 
 
This new version of 416-A removes the immediate towing upon first infraction, but leaves in 
the $500.00 – $1000.00 fines. The second infraction would carry a $1500.00 fine and possi-
ble confiscation (the legislation is unclear here), and the third infraction would call for a 
$2500.00 fine and confiscation of the motorcycle. 
 
Nancy Ortiz, a community motorcycle activist and constituent of Councilmember Gerson, 
had this to say about the current proposals, "This proposed legislation is egregious and out-
of-step with current state law. The fines are above what are currently in place for all four-
wheeled vehicles."  She went on to add "We would like to see something along the lines of 
the California law that gives vehicle owners a grace period to bring the vehicle into compli-
ance before the fine is issued." 
 
Nancy Ortiz is the founder of a motorcycle ride that benefits Sudden Infant Death Syndrome 
(SIDS).  More info can be found at www.myspace.com/run4aiden. 
 
Currently, the NYC motorcyclists are organizing meetings with NYC and NY state legislative 
leadership, in which they have invited ABATE of NY and the MRF to participate.  At this 
point, the legislation is tentatively slated to be heard on February 25, 2009. 
 
A meeting with the state senate majority leader and house majority leader is also in the 
planning stages.  This meeting will be attended by MRF, AMA, ABATE of NY, and many NYC 
motorcycle activists.  The meeting is to address motorcycling issues affecting Empire State 
motorcyclists such as (but not limited to) rider education funding, the roadside "safety" 
inspections of motorcyclists, and the use of HOV lanes by motorcyclists. 

COME SPEND EASTER IN TALLAHASSE 

State Meeting 
Sunday April 

12@2PM 
State Board 

Meeting at Noon 

Ride to The  
Capitol  

Monday April 13 
Line up at 
 Monticello  

Campgroud @ 9AM 
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Free Inspections  
& Estimates 

FULL SERVICE  
AUTO REPAIR 

 
♦ Foreign  & Domestic Cars/Vans/Trucks 
♦ Air Conditioning 
♦ Alignment 
♦ Batteries 
♦ Brakes 
♦ Computer Engine Diagnostics 
♦ Cooling Systems 
♦ Mufflers 
♦ Oil & Lube 
♦ Radiators 
♦ Shocks/Struts/Springs 
♦ Starters/Alternators 
♦ Timing Belts 
♦ Tires 
♦ Tune-ups 

 

Tired of the high price of gasoline? 
Maybe its time for a  

scheduled Maintenance! 

Over 250 Locations Nationwide 

Tuffy Does It Right! 
Tom Neary ~ Owner 

18092 S Tamiami Trail 
Across from Constitution Blvd 

Ft Myers FL 33908 
239-489-0010 Fax 239-489-3158 

SUNDAY 
 

Gone Fishing 
or  

Riding  

 Hours Of  
Operation 

 
Mon-Fri 

7:30AM 
6:00PM 

Saturday 
8:30AM  
3:00 PM 
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Meet Me At “The Tiki” 
Open 7 Days 

Sunday 6:30 AM-9 PM 
Mon Tues 6:30 AM-3 PM 

Thurs Fri Sat 6:30 AM-9 PM 
Wednesdays 6:30 AM-? 
More Dinner Specials 
New Entertainment 

BIKE NITE WEDNESDAYS 5 PM-? 

All ABATE Members get 10% discount  Show your card 

239-591-TRIM 
239-591-8746 

CUSTOM GROOMING BY 
Denise, Michelle and Odette 

Super Duper Doggie Do’s 
And Cute Kittie Clips Too 

9331 Tamiami Trail #20  Naples FL 34108 
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Our staff looks forward to seeing you soon 
Let us know you saw our ad here 

LUNCH-DINNER-LATE NIGHT 
FULL MENU UNTIL 1 AM 

We Also Have A Children’s Menu 
FULL BAR          POOL TABLE          VIDEO GAMES 

            We have Motorcycle Parking Only Available 

HAPPY HOUR SEVEN DAYS A WEEK 
Featuring 

              Half Price Appetizers and Wings PLUS Reduced Drink Prices 

Sneaky Pete’s is your local tropical, gathering place 
Where EVERY DAY is a  

BE HAPPY-DON’T WORRY Day 
We invite you to join us SEVEN days a week for 

                  OUTSTANDING LIVE ENTERTAINMENT!!! 

Conveniently Located at: 
3465 Bonita Beach Road 
Across From Publix Plaza 

                  498-8887 

T
H
E
Y
 

S
U
P
P
O
R
T 
 

U
S 
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News & Notes is a monthly publication compiled and edited by the American Motorcyclist Association (AMA) Govern-
ment Relations Department. Designed to inform motorcyclists of 'rights'-related issues and events around the world, 

News and Notes welcomes your input. Suggestions and contributions can be sent to Sheila Andrews, 
 AMA Legislative Assistant, by e-mail at sandrews@ama-cycle.org.                  

Omnibus Public Lands Bill: The U.S. House of Representatives could vote as early as next week on a 
wide-ranging bill that could shut off-highway motorcyclists and all-terrain vehicle riders out of more than 2 
million acres of public land. The measure, Senate Bill 22, also known as the Omnibus Public Lands Bill, is 
actually a package of more than 160 bills that were melded together to create a single bill of more than 
1,300 pages in length.                     
Every AMA member, off-highway motorcyclist, ATV rider and everyone who supports responsible outdoor 
recreation is urged to immediately contact their Congressional representative and ask them to reject this 
bill. The measure should be defeated because it unreasonably bans motorized recreation on 2.1 million 
acres of public land and inappropriately designates it as Wilderness. Also the procedure used for fast-
tracking this bill through the U.S. Senate and House violates the spirit of open and democratic govern-
ment. For the full release and a link to a rapid response letter on this issue go to: http://
www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=592       
 
An interview series with the AMA's President and CEO Rob Dingman has been posted to the AMA's 
website. In it he discusses the challenges, and opportunities, that lie ahead for the motorcycling commu-
nity. In the first of the three-part series, Dingman discusses how the AMA and the AMA's sister organiza-
tion the ATVA (All-Terrain Vehicle Association) are fighting to preserve OHV (off-highway vehicle) access 
to America's public lands. Part two discusses the challenge of excessive sound, and part three (to be re-
leased Feb. 11) explains the AMA's comprehensive approach to rider safety, helmet laws and rider edu-
cation To see the full text of the interviews, go to: www.AmericanMotorcyclist.com and select News 
 
Motorcycle tariff taken off table in beef trade dispute. The U.S. trade representative has decided 
against imposing any tariffs on certain motorcycles imported from Europe in a trade dispute over beef. 
The AMA, its members, the Motorcycle Industry Council (MIC), individual manufacturers, dealers, and 
others had contacted the Office of the U.S. Trade Representative opposing the idea of possibly imposing 
a 100 percent import duty on certain European goods -- including motorcycles with engine displacements 
between 51cc and 500cc.              
The proposal was put together in retaliation to the 27-member European Union's continuing import ban 
on American beef treated with growth hormones. EU officials haven't lifted that 20-year-old ban despite a 
World Trade Organization order to end it. Source:  
http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=564 
 
The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) is soliciting funds from state departments of transporta-
tion to help fuel the Motorcycle Crash Causation Study. The Transportation Pooled Fund Program is an 
opportunity to augment federal initiatives by requesting additional monies from states that may have a 
surplus in certain budget areas. A request is made to the program when researchers find themselves un-
able to undertake a study because of financial restrictions.  
The FHWA is requesting states to contribute a minimum of $15,000 per year for three years with the de-
sired level of funding at $50,000 per year for three years. The total required commitment from states is 
$1.5 million. New York and Texas have already promised a total of $225,000, but the solicitation closes 
March 31, 2009.     
TIn an effort to support this initiative, the AMA is asking individuals to request that their local and state 
transportation officials contribute to the pooled fund. The solicitation details and a description of the Mo-
torcycle Crash Causation Study can be found at www.pooledfund.org, solicitation number 
1221                                                   
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New York and Pennsylvania recently announced that the Motorcycle Safety Foundation (MSF) has 
been awarded the contract to run these state's motorcycle safety programs. The MSF programs, which de-
liver training to more than 100,000 students annually, are also used by the Armed Services to train military 
personnel worldwide. The MSF is a not-for-profit organization sponsored by BMW, BRP, Ducati, Harley-
Davidson, Honda, Kawasaki, KTM, Piaggio, Suzuki, Triumph, Victory and Yamaha. For RiderCourseSM 
locations, call 800.446.9227 or visit www.msf-usa.org 
 
Stimulus Bill to include tax incentive to purchase electric motorcycles? An effort is underway to in-
clude a tax credit for purchasers of electric vehicles. To comment on the provisions and let legislators know 
whether or not you believe it's a good idea go to http://action.pluginamerica.org/p/dia/action/public/?
action_KEY=516 to send a letter to your representative 
 
The AMA recently wrote to the New Hampshire House Transportation Committee in opposition to the 
proposed on-highway motorcycle exhaust system legislation, House Bill 95. A update on the legislature's 
website indicates that the bill is "inexpedient to legislate."  Quoting from the February 6 House Record: 
"This bill would create an economic hardship on motorcycle riders and also on the State of New Hampshire 
with loss of millions on this summer event in the Lakes Region. Also, the bill prohibits adding after market 
equipment in one place and in another place it mandates adding the after market equipment."              
The Motorcycle Industry Council (MIC) also weighed in and requested the proposal be delayed until early 
spring when a new stationary sound test procedure for on-highway motorcycles will be available. This test 
procedure, SAE J2825, is currently being finalized and will provide a quick, easy, economical, and science-
based tool for accurately identifying motorcycles with excessively loud exhaust systems. Source: 
http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/house/caljourns/calendars/2009/houcal2009_11.html 
 
Saint Paul, MN: Trail-based recreation enthusiasts welcomed a recent court decision rejecting the Si-
erra Club's challenge to the 2004 Revised Superior National Forest Plan. The All Terrain Vehicle Associa-
tion of Minnesota (ATVAM), along with the BlueRibbon Coalition (BRC), both recreation advocacy groups, 
intervened in the case on the side of the Forest Service. The lawsuit included challenges to the analysis of 
potential impacts to the Boundary Waters Canoe Wilderness Area, as well as the accuracy of the road and 
trail inventory used by the Forest Service. The decision ruled in favor of the Forest Service and concluded 
that the agency had not acted arbitrarily or capriciously in adopting the broad prescriptions of the Revised 
Forest Plan. Source: http://www.sharetrails.org/releases/media/?story=629                  
 
The National Cooperative Highway Research Program (NCHRP) Volume 22: A Guide for Addressing 
Collisions Involving Motorcycles, has been published by the Transportation Research Board.  This guide is 
part of Report 500- Guidance for Implementation of the American Association of State Highway and  
Transportation Officials (AASHTO) Strategic Highway Safety Plan. AASHTO's goal is to move away from 
independent activities of engineers, law enforcement, educators, judges and highway safety specialists and 
toward a more coordinated effort. An electronic version can be found at: 
 http://onlinepubs.trb.org/onlinepubs/nchrp/nchrp_rpt_500v22.pdf               
 
  County sues to ensure Camp Rock Road access. San Bernardino County is suing the federal govern-
ment in hopes of establishing its right-of-way on a road crossing federal land between Lucerne Valley and 
Daggett. The county is seeking to officially establish its ownership of Camp Rock Road, a county-
maintained road that covers about 42 miles between Lucerne Valley and Daggett. In April 2003 the county 
filed an application with the U.S. Bureau of Land Management (BLM) for a "recordable disclaimer," which 
would establish its right-of-way on the road and give the county a legal record of its ownership. The appli-
cation has never been processed, so the county is now asking for a court order that would force the BLM to 
proceed. Source:  
http://www.desertdispatch.com/news/county_5313___article.html/road_federal.html                    
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 Americans for Responsible Recreational Access (ARRA) recently joined with 25 other recreation 
groups including the AMA in urging House and Senate leaders to support including $300 million in funding 
for local trail projects through the Recreational Trails Program (RTP) in the economic-stimulus package be-
ing considered for action in early 2009. The additional funding would be separate from and in addition to 
regular funding authorized for the program.              
To view the ARRA letter, go to: http://www.arra-access.com/arra/economic_stimulus_letter.html. RTP  
projects are ideal for economic stimulus as a distribution system for the funds is already in place. Many are 
ready for construction immediately. They are typically small scale ($50,000 or less). The RTP leverages 
federal funds with state, local, private and in-kind matches. To send your own letter, visit  
http://www.arra-access.com/campaign/advocacy_rtp_stimulus   
 
Powersports Industry is greatly troubled by the new Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) 
lead levels requirements for children's products. The Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act (CPSIA), 
scheduled to take effect February 10, was intended to apply to children's toys but will also apply to smaller 
ATV's and motorcycles unless a specific exemption for these products is granted. View the AMA letter out-
lining its concerns to the CPSC at http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=595. The agency has a 
number of rulemaking proposals under way intended to provide guidance on the new lead limit require-
ments. However, the comment deadline occurs after the Act's effective date. Visit the CPSC website at 
www.cpsc.gov for more information.                            
 
The Washington State Recreation and Conservation Office (RCO) is trying to improve its website so 
that residents can access information more easily. The RCO creates and maintains opportunities for rec-
reation (motorized and non-motorized) statewide, protects the best of the state's wild lands, and contributes 
to the state's efforts to recover threatened salmon populations. During the 2005-2007 biennium, the office  
managed the award of more than $305 million in grants for more than 1,000 projects. Go to  
http://www.surveymonkey.com/s.aspx?sm=SLIz4panYgZN_2bIG9DAJygA_3d_3d to take the survey.     
 
Trail riders are encouraged by a recent decision on the Mississippi National Forest. Motorcyclists and 
other off-highway-vehicle users are optimistic their voices will be more clearly heard in the on-going devel-
opment of a U.S. Forest Service plan that outlines the future use of the Mississippi National Forest. In re-
sponse to an administrative appeal filed by the Memphis Motorcycle Club (MMC) and the BlueRibbon Coa-
lition (BRC) with the support of the AMA, the Forest Service has withdrawn a Travel Management Plan for 
the Mississippi National Forest. In a statement, the Forest Service said the move would allow the 
"consideration of additional analysis to be documented in the project record."              
The Forest Service sought to implement the direction of the national 2005 Travel Management Rule, which 
requires units of the National Forest System to transition to a managed system of vehicle use on desig-
nated roads, trails and areas. The September 2008 Mississippi Forests travel plan decision designated ap-
proximately 127 miles of roads for off-highway vehicle (OHV) use, as well as approximately 144 miles of 
motorized trails, but refused to even consider for official designation the hundreds of miles of trails that 
have previously been created and traveled under prior "open" forest management but never included in the 
forests' formal transportation system. Full release: http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=587  
 
AMA Government Relations News & Notes is a monthly service compiled and edited by the AMA Government Rela-
tions Staff to keep motorcyclists informed of happenings around the world. We welcome your news & views. Please 

submit all material to Sheila Andrews, Legislative Assistant, 101 Constitution Ave., NW Suite 800W, Washington, DC 
20001; fax (202) 742-4304 or e-mail to sandrews@ama-cycle.org 
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NOW FROM YOU KNOW WHO 

Membership Drive Update 2009 

 members since this contest started 11 

If you are in the contest and want a list of who I have you as signing up. 

let me know. I will get it to you.  

First Place has 2 

Second Place has 10 people tied at 1 

Renewals has 0 
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Hello Everyone, 
 

First let me apologize that this Newsletter is late. My computer has been very 
sluggish. Boomhauer is gona blow the dust as soon as I finish this Newsletter. 

(anyone gotta good  computer they don’t want (LOL))  
 

What do you think about revealing the names for the membership drive this 
year? Let me know.  

 
I have some catching up to do on the newsletter, so any submissions would be 

great. I am going to put expiration dates on every ad. I am going to start the 
guess the member back up. I would like to have letter to Editor section. I tried 

this one other time but that 200 members ago. So start sending some letters to 
me. That ‘s all for this month. Gotta save room for my Steelers! You guys Rock 

and so does Estero River  



 MEMBERSHIP ~ DECEMBER 2008 
ESTERO RIVER WELCOMES OUR 4 NEW LIFE MEMBERS 

Karen Hughes- July will be 6 years for her , David Rimes-1, Kurt Fitzsimmons-3, Jerry Carlson-1 
ESTERO RIVER WELCOMES OUR 9 NEW MEMBERS 

Kimn Rimes, Robert J Sousa, Robert Saylor, Richard Carpenter, Rebecca Nurse,  
John H Bowman, Darrel Shaw, Leonard “Lenny” Cinquegrano and Eric Slesinski 

 WE THANK THESE 13 MEMBERS FOR RENEWING 
Sandy Lawton-1, Dwain Hackworth-1, Anna “Jake” Poster-20, Dick Roux-3, Lucille Spuhler-3, 

 Diane “Dee” Trippany-1 Laurie Jackson-3, Gary Smith-3, Glen Luethjie-14, Ella Mae Leuthje-14,  
Karen Martin-6, Bob Osterhoudt-6 and  Bob Mims-1 

THESE 14 MEMBERS ARE DELINQUENT  
Geno Rumplik-2, Bob Mims-1, Chris Huffine-1, Donna Kelley-1, Kenneth “Clutch” Opliger-1,  

 James Heighton-1, EB Kwanler-1,  Jim Boling-1, Fred Retterer-3, Terry Moore-1,  
 Kenneth R Kelley-4, Matt Schmitt-1 and Kirk Richards-2 

*If you know where these members are, please remind them they are about to be pulled and have them contact me 
THESE 26 MEMBERS EXPIRE IN FEBRUARY 

Robert J Jackson-1, Richard P Lundberg-2, Richard Thompson-1, Paul Audet-1,  Victoria Gunn-1, 
 Rick Loy-1,  Collette Hackworth-1, Josephine Steele-1, Ken Wiggens-1, Michelle Wiggens-1,  

Robert S Gleason-1, Tracy Condelucci-1, Danny Owen-1, Gordon Landey-1, Mary Viniski-1,  
 Randy Gettinger-1, Rowan Thompson-4, Wayne Thompson-4, Dean Hinderman-1, Leon T Young-1,  

Leonard A Audette-1, James Schworer-1, Dave King-1, Frank Trippany-1, Stanley Rigby-1  
and  Michael Fagin-1 

THESE 22 MEMBERS EXPIRE IN MARCH 
Robin “Alaska” Hall-1,  Marilyn Campbell-1,  Jim Maines-1, Donna peacock-1, Violet Miller-1,  

Carl “Mickey” Komar-2,  Michael “Moochie” Shafer-4, Sue Shafer-4, Jim Ison-1,Ronald Van Neel-1,  
Russ Ueek-1, Diane Wiseman-1, Kenton Gunn-1,  Nicholas Kieft-1, Timothy Murphy-1,   

Andrea “Kat” Stramara-1,  Aldo Veteese-1, Kathy Carlson-1,  Les Harvey-1, Adam Shaw-1,  
Dorothy “Crazy” Bowman-1  and Scott Aly-1 

*If you renewed early, your name will still appear italicized and underlined under expirations until your  
renewal month, but rest assured you are renewed 

11 JANUARY & FEBRUARY LIFE ANNIVERSARIES 
Thomas Ebrite Jan-3, Jerry “Grumpy” Carlson Jan-1, Tammy Brickley Jan-10,  Tom Provenzano Jan-4, 
 Ben Schwartzberg Jan-4, Randy Slaton Jan-5,  Mike Kaluf Jan-4, Robert “Zeebo” Moctezuma Jan-5, 

Jama Shaw-Wyatt Feb-4, Karl Bartling Feb-9,  Michelle Beaken Feb-8,   Hugh “Boomhauer” Galyon Feb-8,  
William Groth Feb-7,   

If you are owed a pin, come see me or give me a call. Exception is 1 year pin, see products, also if you lost 
a pin see products, that’s  Lynn for those of you who don’t know. 

341 MEMBERS 
 Your membership expires the last day of your anniversary Month. Renewals must be received or 

 postmarked on or prior to the last calendar day of that month. NO EXCEPTIONS!!! 
Sorry we can not finance any last minute renewals. ALL MEMBERS must renew at the chapter meeting or 

mail a check or money order by the deadline. You can use the application on page 59 
 ANY QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS?  

CALL ME 239-440-7258 
EMAIL ME ERJOURNAL @ EMBARQMAIL.COM 
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Boat Ramp (No Bridges to Gulf) 
Fuel 

Wet & Dry Slip Rentals 
Ice 

Canoeing, Kayaking & Small Boat Rentals 
Live & Frozen Bait 

Wine Sodas and snacks 

J.D. Cullen Intl, Inc. 
18501 Mullock Creek Lane 

Ft Myer Fl 33908 
Marina 239-267-3717  

Cell 941-416-4932 
Www.mullockcreek.com 

Jdcullenintlinc.comcast.net 

M u l l o c k  C r e e k  M a r i n a  
“Home of the Creek Shack” 

ICE COLD BEER 



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
Please remember you do not have to ride or even own a motorcycle to join!  

Member Credit:_______________________________    Date:___________________ 
 

LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP $150.00                              ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP $20.00 
Please make checks payable to Estero River Chapter 
MAIL THIS APPLICATION TO: Membership Trustee 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER 
PO Box 366760  Bonita Springs, FL  34136-6760 

 
YOUR NAME:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
YOUR ADDRESS:______________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY:___________________________________STATE:_________ZIP+4:________________ 
 
YOUR HOME PHONE WITH AREA CODE:__________________________________________ 
 
YOUR CELL PHONE WITH AREA CODE:__________________________________________ 
 
YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS:______________________________________@________________ 
 
EMERGENCY CONTACT NUMBER (and name)______________________________________ 
 
DO YOU OWN A MOTORCYCLE:_______DO YOU  RIDE?:_______HOW LONG?:__________ 
 
HOW DID YOU HERE ABOUT OUR CHAPTER?:__________________________________ 
 
IF YOU ARE ALSO A MEMBER OF ANOTHER ABATE OF FLORIDA CHAPTER, PLEASE  
DECLARE YOUR HOME CHAPER HERE:_______________________________________ 
 
WILL OCCASIONALLY SERVE AS A  CHAPTER VOLUNTEER?:___________________ 
 
WHAT SPECIAL ABILITIES OR INTERESTS CAN YOU SHARE WITH YOUR CHAPTER? 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
ARE YOU REGISTERED TO VOTE?:_______House_______Senate_______Congress______ 
(Information can be found in your voters registration card) 
 
YOUR BIRTHDAY (optional) ___________________________________________________ 
 

 
Thank you for your support of the ESTERO RIVER chapter of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. 

NEW RENEWAL INFO CHANGE LIFE TRANSFER 
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